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Caerhun and Trefriw New Area School 
Headteacher for Caerhun and Trefriw new area School appointed 
 

Education Services are pleased to be able to announce that Karen Owen, currently  
Headteacher at Ysgol Tal y Bont, has been appointed as the new Headteacher for the Caerhun 
and Trefriw new area school. The new 120 pupil area school will be constructed by K&C  
Construction on the existing Ysgol Dolgarrog site. 
 

Consequently, current Ysgol Dolgarrog pupils will re-locate to a nearby temporary site during 
the Autumn 2017 term. The Local Authority are currently waiting for a further assessment of 
the temporary site by an ecologist, following the discovery of bird eggs a couple of weeks ago 
which has delayed the process of constructing the temporary site and consequently the  
relocation of Ysgol Dolgarrog. 
 

Over the Summer, work on the new bat house is expected to begin after discovering they 
were present in the roof space in the current Ysgol Dolgarrog school. To  assist with their  
migration a hedgerow will also be formed leading to the bat house. 
 

The Temporary Governing Body have been meeting frequently throughout the last term, and 
as part of their ongoing work in the autumn, will be looking for a new School name and  
uniform design. 


